  BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MEETING MINUTES

      Tuesday, June 7, 2011
      Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Matthew W. Strauss, Vice Chair , Richard Malagrifa, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Jill G. Sullivan ,  David Van Dam, and  Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor. 
Open Session:

Selectman Strauss respectfully spoke on the recent passing of former Selectman Robert E. Donelan. Selectman Strauss sent the Board’s condolences to Mr. Donelan’s family and friends. Selectman Strauss spoke on Mr. Donelan’s years as a Chairman of the Board of Selectman and his forty years as a Town Meeting member along with his many years of service to various Boards and Committees.

 Votes of the Board:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a block party permit for Steven and Terri Gadman, 11 Pine Street, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Saturday, June 18, 2011, from 3-9PM, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve a block party request from Marianne McDermott, 34 Stanley Road, Swampscott, Mass to be held on Monday, July 4, 2011, from 3-7PM, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve meeting minutes from April 12, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a Disclosure of Financial Interest by Municipal Employee/ Gino Cresta, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C. in the amount of $9,282.00, for services through April 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from the Recreation Department to display a sandwich board on the Town Hall lawn to advertise the carnival from June 9, 2011 through June 19, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the Board of Selectmen’s meeting dates as follows: July 12, 2011 and July 26, 2011, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a request from Jack Gould to place a temporary sign from June 6, 2011 through June 20, 2011, at Phillips Park to advertise his softball league, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
Public Hearing: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to open public hearing for all parties interested in a request from Aggregate Industries-Northeast Region, Inc, 30 Danvers Road, Swampscott, Mass for Earth Removal Permit July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
Eugene Barden of the Earth Removal Advisory Committee updated the Board of their positive work with Aggregate Industries-Northeast Region, Inc. 

Attorney Chris Drucas representing Aggregate Industries-Northeast Region, Inc spoke on behalf of his client and briefly gave an update to the Board. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to close public hearing seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve Earth Removal Permit from July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 
Discussion: 
Gino Cresta, DPW Director spoke on the following recommendations from the Traffic Study Committee to install small traffic calming island on Elmwood Road at Paradise Road and to approve permanent  “No parking here to corner signs”. Gino Cresta informed the Board that they reached out to resident and had a meeting on May 19, 2011, at which time 30 residents showed up and voiced their concerns with the speed.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to approve the above request to install small traffic calming island on Elmwood Road at Paradise Road and to approve permanent “No parking here to corner signs” recommended from the Traffic Study Committee, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 
Gino Cresta, DPW Director spoke on the following recommendation from the Traffic Study Committee to add 9 recreation sticker parking spaces on Shepard Avenue from the beach access road to 10ft from the crosswalk. 

Residents Sheryl and Paul Levenson spoke of their disapproval of the plan. After a brief discussion, the recommendations was changed to the following.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve 7 recreation stickers parking spaces from the Beach access from the crosswalk and 2 additional spaces after the crosswalk, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. 

New & Old Business: 

Selectmen Greenfield discussed with Board members the concept of having a concession stand at Phillips Beach that would provide food and drinks to beach goers. A couple of ideas were talked about such as a mobile facility or a portable canteen. Selectman Greenfield will continue to do some research on the concept and will add as a discussion item for a future agenda.  

Town Administrator’s Report:
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator, spoke on the following:

· Renewable Energy Committee will be attending the next Selectmen’s meeting to present and update the Board on a Green Communities Grant that has been awarded to the Town of Swampscott. 

· Former Senior Center and other Town owned buildings update. 

Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to adjourn meeting at 9:30PM seconded by Selectman Malagrifa. No video tape of this meeting.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

